
MINUTES OF THE BORRIS IN OSSORY/ MOUNTMELLICK MUNICIPAL 
DISTRICT HELD IN ÁRAS AN CHONTAE ON THE 

16th OF NOVEMBER 2017 
 
PRESENT:  Councillor John King (Cathaoirleach)  
   Councillor  David Goodwin  
    Councillor  Paddy Bracken 
   Councillor Seamus McDonald   
   Councillor James Kelly  
 
APOLOGIES: Councillor Brendan Phelan 
 
IN ATTENDANCE: 
 
Mr. Donal Brennan, Director of Services, Mr. Paul McLoughlin, Senior Executive 
Engineer, & Ms. Michelle McCormack, Executive Secretary, Corporate Affairs. 
 
1. CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES OF THE OCTOBER MONTHLY MEETING 

OF BORRIS-IN-OSSORY/MOUNTMELLICK MUNICIPAL DISTRICT HELD 

ON THE 19TH OF OCTOBER 2017   

On the proposition of Councillor David Goodwin seconded by Councillor James Kelly, 
the Minutes of the October meeting held on the 19th of October 2017 were confirmed 
as circulated. 
 
2. CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES OF THE BUDGET MEETING OF BORRIS-
IN- OSSORY/MOUNTMELLICK MUNICIPAL DISTRICT HELD ON THE 19TH 
OF  OCTOBER 2017  
 
On the proposition of Councillor David Goodwin seconded by Councillor James Kelly, 
the Minutes of the Budget meeting held on the 19th of October 2017 were confirmed as 
circulated. 
 
 
3. MATTERS ARSISING  

 Councillor James Kelly referred to Notice of Motion No: 145/2017 which was 

discussed at the October meeting in relation to possible remedial works at Tay 

Lane, Mountrath.   Councillor Kelly requested that Mr. Paul McLoughlin, S.E.E., 

would make a case which the Water Services Section of Laois County Council 

would then forward to Irish Water to carry out remedial works at this location.  

Councillor James Kelly also raised the matter of speed ramps in the housing 

estate in Borris-in-Ossory.  Mr. Paul McLoughlin, S.E.E. indicated that the 

tender has been appointed and work is due to commence over the next few 

weeks weather permitting. 

 



 
 
 
4. FIX DATE FOR NEXT MEETING   
 
It was agreed that the next meeting would take place on the 14th of December 2017 at 
9.30 a.m.  
 
 
5. BORRIS-IN-OSSORY/MOUNTMELLICK MUNICIPAL DISTRICT 
 ACHIEVEMENTS   
 
Mr. Paul McLoughlin, Senior Engineer briefed the meeting on the Roads Programme 
for Borris-in-Ossory/Mountmellick Municipal District 2017 and responded to the 
various queries raised.  Mr. Donal Brennan, Director of Services briefed the meeting 
on some various highlights during the year in the Municipal District area in the library 
service. 
 
The Members complimented the Director of Services, Senior Executive Engineer and 
all staff in the Municipal District area for the works carried out and achievements to 
date in 2017.   
 
 
 
This concluded the business of the meeting  
 
 
 
 
 
SIGNED:_____________________   CERTIFIED:________________________ 
                   CATHAOIRLEACH                         DIRECTOR OF SERVICES 
         CORPORATE AFFAIRS 
 
 
 
 
 
 


